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Grand Knights Message
	 Birthdays and anniversaries keep popping up, sometimes sneaking up, while were not paying attention.  
One that we just celebrated last year was the 100 year anniversary of the Highland Knights of Columbus. One 
hundred years of continuous service to our community and fellow mankind is something to be truly proud of, 
and we are proud of this fact.  If we look back at the history of Highland clubs and organizations we might be the 
oldest continuous organization within Highland.  If we are not the oldest, I’ll bet we are in the top two or three.
	 This brings us to another anniversary, another historic milestone, the 175th Anniversary of the City of 
Highland.
	 This past month at our Columbus Club/Council Officer’s meetings Lyn Rehberger and Bob Schwartz, 
members of the 175th jubilee committee, gave a presentation on the Jubilee to be held this coming September 
28th, 29th, and 30th at Lindale Park.
	 This information was then presented at the general membership meeting with our Brother Knights voting 
to participate in the Jubilee recognizing our community and honoring our Swiss/German heritage.
As a special note we have become a supporting member of the 175th jubilee at the Gold level and will be so noted 
in future published material on the Jubilee.
	 We will also be participating in the Highland Milestones Walk.  Only businesses and organizations 25 years 
or older are invited to participate.  Each exhibitor will be provided a 9 X 9 tent in which we will be able to present 
our history, past and future projects, purpose, goals, brochures, membership applications, handouts, etc. It is up to 
us how we use this space to best represent the Highland Knights of Columbus and what we display.
We will also be able to sell items particular to our organization, such as cookbooks (Lady’s Aux), pins, buttons, 
and maybe even tootsie rolls.  With pre-approved permission from the 175th Jubilee memorabilia committee 
we could use their name and logo on special items to sell as a fundraiser.  I have additional information on the 
Milestones Walk and am looking for a General Chairman and a Chairman for this portion of the project.
	 There will also be a City Wide Parade and the 4th Degree has been asked to march in full regalia.  We also 
have been asked to have a float in the parade promoting the Knights of Columbus. And last but most interesting 
is we have volunteered to have a food stand featuring Swiss/German food during the three days of the Jubilee.  
We have already contacted the Sharp Shooters organization and secured our kitchen area at Lindale Park to use.  
Since we are to be celebrating our Swiss/German heritage the 175th Jubilee Committee is promoting period dress, 
lederhosen, and Swiss/German food.  German potato will be one of our sides but does anyone know how to make 
Swiss Fried Chicken?  More information will follow next month, and yes, I am open to suggestions.

Jerry Genteman
Grand Knight 

FROM THE EDITORS
	 Please send us your ideas, or articles by March 19th and it will appear in the April Newsletter.  We will 
accept a disc or email if that is more convenient.
	 Please let us know if your email or postal address changes.  We are charged for postage when your 
newsletter comes back to us
	 If you use a cell phone as your primary phone service please let us know your number so we can update 
our records.  Please call the hall at 654-9049 and advise your phone number.  
	 If you have an email address please send an e-mail to our email address knights@highlandkc.org  so we 
can add your address to our e-mail listing.  You can reach our website at www.highlandkc.org.  

Herb Durbin 
Chris Chalfant

Newsletter Editors

Financial Secretary:  Paul Musenbrock  	 Grand Knight: Jerry Genteman 
	 Phone (618) 654-3054	 Phone (618) 791-3600     
	 Insurance Agent: Brent Knebel	 Editors:  Herb Durbin, Chris Chalfant 
	 Phone (618) 526-7991	 Phone (618) 654-6754, (618) 654-4951
Council Website:  www.highlandkc.org 	 Supreme Website: www.KofC.org
				        e-mail: knights@highlandkc.org

MEMO FROM FINANCIAL SECRETARY
	 We are into the third month of the year.  Dues are once again due.  Regular members are $30.00 per year.  
4th Degree dues are and additional $8.00.  Honorary Members pay $10.00 per year. Honorary Life Members pay 
no dues.
	 Members can save the council money on postage if you pay dues before statements have to be sent.  
Members can drop payments off at hall or pay at meetings or send payments to me:

Paul Musenbrock F.S.
13018 Trestle Rd.

Highland, IL 62249
Thank you for your understanding and support.



Knight of the Month
	
	 We have selected as February’s Knight of 
the Month, a Brother Knight who routinely and 
passionately contributes his time and talents to the 
Knights of Columbus.
	 This Brother Knight is an active Fourth 
Degree member, member of the Columbus Club 
board and is currently serving as an officer of 
the council.  He actively participates in most of 
the Knight’s activities. He recently chaired the 
Seminarian Project and is currently serving on the 
Texas Hold ‘Em committee.
	 This Brother Knight’s parish life includes 
participating as an Eucharistic Minister and 
Hospitality Minister. He is an active member of the 
Cursillo program and always willing to donate his 
Cub tickets for a good cause.
 	 Our Brother Knight sets a great example for 
dedicated service to our council and it is with great 
appreciation and pride that we have selected our 
Chancellor Joe Wetmore as our Knight of the Month 
for February 2012.

SENIOR KNIGHT of the month 

	 The Senior Knight of the month award goes 
to a Brother Knight, who regularly contributes his 
time, talents, and equipment to support the Church, 
community, and our K of C Council. 
	 This Brother Knight has worked many hours 
over the years at the chicken dinners, fish fry’s, 
Schweizerfest, Kirchenfest, and Madison County Fair. 
He is chairman of St. Paul property commission and 
has been called out for emergencies all hours of the day 
and night. He can be found cleaning up fallen trees, 
snow removal, repairing broken pipes, and fixing holes 
in the parking lots and even knocking down a building 
or two.
It is with great appreciation that we have selected as 
our February Senior Knight of The Month, Francis 
“Buddy” Poettker.  
	 Congratulations from Council 1580.

OUR CONDOLENCES

	 Our apologies to all for this article 
not making it to the February Newsletter 
by error.
	 Our apologies to Brother Knight 
Brian Buehne for omitting his loss of his 
grandfather, Milton Bieser in the January 
newsletter.
	 To Brother Knight Michael Wetzel on the loss 
of his father, John Wetzel.
	 To Brother Knight Fred Donini on the loss of 
his father, Dominic Donini.
	 To Brother Knight James Welchlen and 
especially his wife, Wilma on the loss of her sister, 
Clementine Rinderer.
	 To Brother Knight Jeffrey Thole on the loss of 
his grandmother, Clementine Rinderer.
	 To Elizabeth A. “Betty” Eilers on the loss of 
her husband, Brother Knight Richard Eilers.
	 To the family of Brother Knight James Kayser.

 HATS OFF

	 To all the Knights and Ladies that are 
assisting with the Fish Fry Dinners
	 To Brother Knight Francis “Buddy” 
Poettker for being selected as the Senior 
Knight of the Month
	 To Brother Knight Joe Wetmore for 
being selected Knight of the Month
	 To Brother Knight Leon and Imogene Luber for 
being selected Family of the Month
	 To the Sir Knights and their Ladies that planned and 
organized the 4th Degree Valentine’s Dinner & Dance
	 To Charles Luber for providing the DJ services for 
the 4th Degree Valentine’s Dance

ATTENDANCE PRIZE

	 The name of Neal Rieke, Jr. was drawn at the last 
meeting.  Had he been present he would have received 
$60.00 for attendance at the meeting.  Next month’s prize 
will be $70.00.  The prize increases by $10.00 each month 
until another member is present and wins.  Remember 
you must be present at the meeting to be able to win.  
	 The membership number in the last newsletter 
belonged to Chad Wolters.  Had he been at the meeting 
and told the Grand Knight that it was his membership 
number in the newsletter, he would have won $50.00.
	 Look for your membership number inserted in 
this month’s Newsletter, show up at the next month’s 
meeting and identify yourself to the Grand Knight that 
you are the holder of that membership number and win 
$50.00. 

7th Annual Catholic Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast

	 Bishop Thomas John Paprocki will be the 
featured speaker at the 7th Annual Catholic Men’s 
Prayer Breakfast, hosted by St. Mary’s Church, 518 
E. 4th St., Alton, IL on Saturday, March 24th, 2012.
	 This year’s theme, in the light of times, will 
be “Wake Up Call”.
	 Zip Rzeppa is master of ceremonies.  The event, from 
8:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m., begins with Mass, followed by a 
catered breakfast, and the Bishop’s talk.
	 Cost is $15.00 per person.  Seating is limited, so register 
by March 17th.  Registration forms will be at your local parish 
or you can register online at 
www.catholicmensprayerbreakfast.com.

family of the month 

	 The Family of the month award 
goes to a Brother Knight and his lady, 
who continually provide service and 
support to the Church, community, and 
our K of C Council. 
	 This Brother Knight and his 
lady have worked many hours over 
the years for our K of C functions. He is a member of the 
Fourth Degree, and a past Grand Knight. He works the 
tootsie roll fund drive, Kirchenfest, and Schweizerfest. 
He delivers the take out dinners for the chicken dinners 
and fish fry’s. He is the chairman for the Spelling Bee, 
and our publicity chairman. He and his lady have been 
very active in our St. Paul Parish for many years.
	 It is with great appreciation that we have selected 
as our February Family of The Month, Leon and Imo-
gene Luber.  
	 Congratulations from Council 1580.

ANNUAL BISHOP’S FUNDRAISER

	 Please don’t delay any longer.  March 
19th is the deadline to have your contributions and 
reservations in for the banquet and Mass with our 
Bishop.  Yes, Mass will be held at 5:00 pm on Sunday 
March 25th at our hall.   Anyone that has donated 
$25.00 or more is eligible for a complimentary dinner 
served by our local Cygan Catering Service
	 All of the monies collected go to three very 
worthy causes; the Diocesan seminarians, the Newman 
Clubs at our State universities and Pro-Life causes in 
our area.

BOWL FOR CHARITY 

	 Highland Council 1580 is hosting the 
19th Annual Springfield Bowl for Charity on 
Saturday and Sunday April 22nd 2012 (April 
21st if needed) at Hi-Top Bowl in Highland. 
Starting times for the event are 11:00 am and 
2:00pm. All proceeds will go to Springfield 
Diocese for the Education of Seminarians. 
	 The bowling tournament is a 5-person 
men’s and women’s team event with a cost 
of $20 per person open to all Knights of 
Columbus and Auxiliary members. However, 
the Council will pay $10 per person for 
council members, so for $10 you can enjoy 
a wonderful day of bowling. The entry fee 
includes three games of bowling, free beer 
and soda, and sandwiches for bowlers and 
spouses. Lane sponsor donations of $25.00 or 
more from businesses and individuals are also 
welcome. If you want to enter a team or just 
one bowler or make a donation please contact 
Tracy Poehling at (618) 304-4214 for details 
and times available. Bowlers of all skill levels 
are welcome.

--- Get Your Teams Together ---
--- Bowlers of all skill levels are welcome ---

Shopping that all men should do
	 By nature, most men do not like to shop. At the risk of sounding chauvinistic, that inclination seems more likely 
to drive our wives, daughters, mothers or other females we know. Sure, there are exceptions. Maybe you enjoy trips to the 
hardware store for a tool to help on a home improvement project. Maybe you’re a collector or you like to shop for cars. 
Maybe you like to find the best deal on the newest high-tech gadget for your living room.
	 When you do decide it’s time to make a purchase, if you’re like me, you want to get the best value for your money. 
You want the best customer service possible. Sometimes, this requires lots of research and planning. But one of the most 
important purchases you can make can be put into motion through a simple meeting with me, a brother Knight.
	 The core product offered by the Knights of Columbus is not glitzy. It’s not like a new car or a classic one. It’s not 
like a laptop or a flat screen television. It’s not something you can “show off” to your friends, but you can brag about it. 
Life insurance is something that everyone needs. If you have some life insurance, the odds are great that you need more. If 
you don’t have any coverage, you should stop to consider all the benefits of a whole life policy. Remember, it’s not about 
you. It’s about your family. 
	 When was the last time you shopped for life insurance? If the answer is “a long time ago” or “never,” it’s time 
you speak with me. Have you considered your retirement and how you will afford to maintain your current lifestyle? 
Our annuities can help. Is your income protected in the event of a serious illness or injury? Are you prepared to cover the 
expensive costs of long-term care should you or your spouse need it?  The Knights of Columbus can help provide solutions 
to these common situations, too.

Please schedule an appointment with me today.
Brent Knebel, FIC FA

(618)401-7354
Brent.Knebel@kofc.org



March Birthdays
  1 - Diane (Glenn) Hoyt
  1 - Robert Luitjohan
  1 - Linus Marti
  1 - Myron Potthast
  1 - Verneda (Lester) Rowe
  2 - Jim Chandarlis
  2 - Debra (Alan) Drury
  2 - Daniel Jacober
  2 - Justin Troxell
  3 - Mark Frey
  3 - Donna (Jeff) Goestenkors
  3 - Dennis Higgins
  3 - Steve Kish
  3 - Agnes (Vernell) Wellen
  4 - Diane (Richard) Boeser
  4 - Robert Hammer Jr.
  4 - Mark Stephens
  5 - Ryan Melosi
  5 - Paul West
  6 - Gary Gacevich
  6 - Rocco Gonzalez
  6 - Patricia (David) Imming
  6 - Connie (Brian) Ruffini
  6 - Steve Skaggs
  7 - Crista (Phillip) Decker
  7 - Linda (Paul) Dunker
  7 - Severin Emig
  7 - Loretta (Julian) Frey
  7 - Rose (Wilbert) Mersinger
  7 - Nancy (Russell) Rieke Sr.
  8 - James Campbell
  8 - Ty Renko
  8 - Sue (William) Wilson
  9 - Patti (Blake) Kohlbrecher
  9 - Brian Ruffini
  9 - Mary (Kenneth) Rutz
  9 - Pauline (Vincent) Thuenemann
10 - Arthur Schulte

10 - Mike Wetzel
11 - Dean Grapperhaus
11 - Martin Klostermann
11 - Travis Wellen
11 - Connie (Raymond) Werner
12 - Mark Massey
12 - Don Mc Call
12 - Gerald Rehkemper
12 - Margaret (Gerald) Steinkoenig
13 - Harold Klaus
13 - Kristen (Brad) Koehnemann
13 - Karen (Jerome) Kuhl
13 - Stanley Wessel
14 - Todd Korte
14 - John Provinzano
14 - James Vidmar
14 - Lucy (Lee) Wellen
15 - Matt Dermody
15 - Jared Gilomen
15 - Steven Kloss
15 - Randy Luitjohan
16 - Susan (Kevin) Heim
16 - Debra (Wayne) Keeven
17 - Alan Drury
17 - Rev. Pat Jakel
17 - Ray Korte
17 - Kimberly (Steve) Kurtak
17 - Jill (Brad) Sauls
18 - Marie (Daniel) Grandame
18 - Mary (James) Haberer
18 - Thomas Hoffmann
18 - Robert Lemp
18 - Jill (Anthony) Sinnock
18 - Robert Vance
19 - Michael Gilomen
19 - Howard Held
19 - Keith Jakel
19 - Terrance Moore

19 - Debbie (Robert) Trost
19 - Randy Von Hatten
20 - Lori (Michael) Baumgartner
20 - Brent Knebel
21 - Rick Frey
21 - Barbara (David) Kampwerth
21 - Jim Stukenberg
22 - Barb (Tom) Fiorenzi
22 - Justin Robitsch
23 - Mike Dapkus
23 - Julie (Severin) Emig
23 - Chad Klostermann
23 - David Melosi
23 - Randy Riggs
24 - William Duncan
24 - Agusta (Henry) Lienemann
24 - Scott Stahlhut
24 - Clarene (Hollie) Willmann
25 - Leonard Thole
25 - Douglas Thurnau
26 - Fran (Robert) Heimann
26 - Karin (Ronald) Zbinden
27 - Mary (Michael) Carroll
27 - Dan Neier
28 - Theresa (Randy) Dickman
28 - Troby (Edward) Gagen
28 - Brad Koehnemann
28 - Michael Lengermann
28 - Carol (Kenneth) Wieduwilt
29 - Tim Singler
29 - Scott Wick
30 - Vicky (Brian) Buehne
30 - Clinton Kerin
30 - Rosemary (Neal) Rieke Jr.
31 - Gerri (Bruce) Johnson
31 - Robert Walter
31 - Jeremy Wildhaber
 

 1 - Jeffrey & Angela Marie Smart
 2 - John & Lynn Todt
 2 - Donald & Tonie Speraneo
 7 - Keith & Laurie Frank
13 - Anthony & Susi Tebbe

13 - Phil & Diane Krydynski
14 - Daniel & Lu Ann Halloran
20 - Gary & Tracy Frey
21 - Robert & Debbie Trost
23 - Vernell & Agnes Wellen

24 - Dale & Shirley Wellen
24 - Michael & Mary Carroll
24 - Denis & Shirley Bellm
31 - Steve & Michelle Ficker

March Anniversaries

LADIES AUXILIARY---MARCH 2012
Submitted by:  Kaye Plocher

	 The Auxiliary’s February Lady of the Month is a Past President, Vice-President and current Secretary for the Auxiliary.  She 
works the kitchen for Bingo, helps serve desserts for the Chicken and Sausage Dinners, bakes pies for Bingo and helps at the Fish 
Frys.  As President, she started the Annual Indoor Garage sale and has chaired it every year.  She is an active member of St. Paul Par-
ish, participates in a weekly prayer hour at the hospital chapel and volunteers at St. Paul School.
	 With gratitude, we are please to give this award to Kaye Plocher

MONTHLY MEETINGS
The Auxiliary meeting is held on the first Tuesday of every month at 7:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room of the KC Hall.  Any lady inter-
ested in supporting the Knights of Columbus is welcome to join.  Check us out!

BINGO PIE PROVIDERS FOR MARCH
			   Gina Lipski - March 7th		  Julie Linenfelser - March 14th
			   Colleen Lawrence - March 21st	 Paulette Langhauser - March 28th

	NE WS FROM THE 4TH DEGREE
	 We had an active month!  We provided an Honor Guard for the Boy Scouts on Boy Scout Sunday and 
provided a delicious breakfast for them at the hall on the same morning.
	 We celebrated Valentine’s Day on Saturday, February 11, 2012 at the hall with local area Sir Knights from 
Highland, Greenville, Edwardsville, Troy, and Collinsville.  Everyone enjoyed a sit-down dinner. The Dinner was 
delivered by Cygan Delaney Catering and served by St Paul CYO members.  Coats were checked by the Highland 
Squires Circle and the beautiful music was provided by Mr. Charles Luber Jr.  A great time was had by all.
	 If you are a member of the 4th degree this would be a good time to acquire regalia. The honor guard is 
always looking for new members.  If you have regalia and are no longer able to serve in the Honor Guard, please consider passing on 
your regalia to a new brother Sir Knight who might be in need of regalia.

IT IS NOT TOO LATE! ATTENTION 3RD DEGREE MEMBERS!!! 
	 There is a 4th Degree exemplification planned for Saturday, March 10, 2012 at Our Lady of the Snows Shrine in Belleville.  
This is a great opportunity to join the Patriotic Degree of the order.  If you need information or an application, just let me know ASAP, 
Ron Clarkin 618-444-1005 or ronclarkin@aol.com. All 4th degree members are encouraged to attend this exemplification as a show of 
support for our new Sir Knights. Let me know if you will be able to attend.

HONOR GUARDS NEEDED
	 We need to form Honor Guards for the Catholic Men’s Breakfast at St. Mary’s Church, 518 E. 4th St., Alton, IL on Saturday, 
March 24th and the Annual Bishop’s Mass and Dinner at 5:00PM on Sunday, March 25th. Please contact Ron Clarkin at 618-444-
1005 or ronclarkin@aol.com if you can join us.

Ron Clarkin
Faithful Navigator

.

          	 Knights of Columbus Major Degree Announcement       
	 Highland Council 1580 is holding a Major Degree on Sunday, March 11, 2012.  All members are invited to come 
out to assist and see the Degrees.  If you know of any Catholic man, 18 years or older who wishes to become closer to his 
family, strengthen his faith and give back to the community ask him to come join us. 
Candidates wishing to join at this time should be at the Highland KC Hall at 11:30 am.  
	 All current First Degree Knights are encouraged to participate in the 2nd and 3rd Degree ceremonies that same 
day. Current 1st Degree Members are listed below.  These are the next steps 2347017 on your way to becoming fully 
vested in the Knights of Columbus.  Please contact your sponsor, our membership chairman – Martin Klostermann, 654-
2453 or Grand Knight – Jerry Genteman, 791-3600 with any questions.

Michael Ammann
Joseph Barth
Matthew Basler
Artemio Basuel
Eric Bellm
Paul Braundmeier
Donald Brinker
Brian Buehne
Derek Burns
Michael Capelle
Michael Cloin
John Dant
Joe Dant
Daniel Delaney
Brendon Delaney
Randy Dickman
Robert Drda
Alan Drury
Donnie Eddy
Tim Eller

Jonathan Elliott
Larry Essenpreis
Gary Feldmann
Edward Fischer
Jeff Foehner
Patrick Foppe
James Franey
Keith Frank
Chris Frey
Scott Geest
Thomas Geiger
Nickolas Gilomen
Jared Gilomen
Jeffrey Goestenkors
David Gonzalez
Kevin Goring
Kevin Grapperhaus
Jacob Gutzler
Christopher Gutzler
David Haberer

Andrew Hemker
Zachary Hereford
Michael Hustedde
Francis Jancek
Jim Kennett
Michael Kleinhoffer
Russell Kloss
Derek Kloss
Thomas Klostermann
Bradley Koehnemann
Dean Korte
Brett Korte
Brent Korte
Chris Korte
Joel Lafrance
Brian Lammers
Joseph Laporta
Daniel Leitschuh
Joe McNeish
David Melosi

John Melosi
Richard Melosi
Frank Nation
Dan Neier
Robert Ohren
David Perica
Daniel Phalen
Scott Plocher
Richard Potthast
Matthew Powers
Leonard Rakers
Lenny Rakers
Brian Ramsey
James Range
Scott Riggs
Richard Ringwald
Justin Robitsch
Anthony Russo
Roger Schrage
Chad Schrage
 

Scott Stahlhut
Jeff Trame
Robert Trost
James Vidmar
Daniel Wallace
Paul Warhover
Gary Weis
Mark Wellen
Todd Wessel
Benjamin Wick
James Wiegand
Chad Wolters
John Wolters
Nick Zaloga
Anthony Zappia
Kent Zobrist
Tom Zobrist
Bill Zobrist




